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Parish Core Group Minutes
22nd April 2013
	Attendees:
	
	

	Fr Stan Maciuszek
	Pat Punt
	Laura Twomey

	John Wright


	Kaye Ward
	Maureen Aldous

	Apologies:
	
	

	Marianne Wilkinson
	Pat Deakin
	


Core Group opened the meeting with a prayer from St. George.
Arrangements for the Parish Forum on 25th April 2013
John Wright, Laura Twomey and Pat Deakin tendered their apologies for the Parish Forum on the 25th April.  It was agreed that Pat Punt would act as chairperson and Kaye Ward would act as secretary.
Review of actions from the Parish Forum on 31st January 2013
31.01-01 Laura to ensure St. Ann’s Core Group vacancy is advertised in Parish Newsletter ahead on next Parish Forum meeting
Laura feedback that she hadn’t taken this action, therefore there is still an outstanding vacancy for a Core Group member ideally from the evening Mass at St. Ann’s.  Candidates for the Core Group will be sought at the Parish Forum.
31.01-02 Pat Punt to arrange a meeting with the families affected by the cessation of the minibus to St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School and look at the options available.  Feedback to be provided at next Parish Forum meeting

Pat reported that the meeting had taken place and all but two families are able to make their own arrangements to bring their children to school.   Alternative quotes had been sought with the price working out as £6 per child per day.  This was felt to be excessive.  Pat will feed this information back to the Parish Forum.
31.01-03 Pat Punt to advertise for volunteers to help at St. Ann’s Catholic Primary School in the Parish Newsletter
Pat has had two volunteers respond to her request for volunteers.  They will assist with maths lessons at the school, and are just waiting for training to be arranged.
31.01-04 Marianne / Ann Hall to seek volunteers to become catechists and to arrange a meeting with the volunteers and parents of those hoping to join the 2014 preparation programme to discuss a mutually convenient approach by July 2013
A group of volunteers have begun a Holy Communion preparation programme at St. Mary’s with seven children.  They will make their communion on 23rd June.
Laura and Maureen have volunteered to help Ann Hall with the programme at St. Ann’s and will make contact with her to discuss arrangements and scheduling.

22.04-01 Laura and Maureen to contact Ann Hall to discuss supporting her with the Holy Communion preparation programme at St. Ann’s.

31.01-05 Finance Committee to ensure that 2012 Financial statement is presented to Parish as soon as figures from the Diocese are received
The Financial statement was issued in early February.

31.01-06 Core Group to review the front page information and consider condensing the information produced at their next meeting
Core Group reviewed the information and determined that no improvements could be made.  However, felt that it would be useful to suggest to people that if they have notices for the newsletter they should:
· clearly state which church the announcement is applicable too, or both

· indicate how long the announcement should remain on the newsletter

· ensure it is sent to Chris within the agreed deadline, Thursday lunchtime

Agenda for Parish Forum on 22nd April 2013
1. Apologies
John Wright, Laura Twomey, Pat Deakin and Ann Whitfield have already tendered their apologies.

2. Review of Actions from the previous meeting (31st January 2013)
Updates to be provided as discussed above.
3. Election of Core Group Members
There is a vacancy for one Core Group member to represent St. Ann’s

4. Readings from the Altar at St. Mary’s – Health and Safety
Kaye had been approached by a parishioner asking whether it would be possible to erect a handrail by the lectern at St. Mary’s.  Core Group discussed a number of options that can be considered by the Parish Forum:
· construct a handrail by the lectern

· move the lectern to the opposite side of the alter

· use the second lectern for readers on the opposite side of the church

5. Altar Screen at St. Mary’s
Kaye had been approached by another parishioner asking whether the curtains across the altar at St. Mary’s shouldn’t remain closed until the start of Mass.  Core Group agreed that this should be put to the Parish Forum, along with consideration of the re-introduction of the 5 minute bell before Mass to encourage a period of reflection.

6. CAFOD
Laura shared with the Core Group of a summary of the activity within the Parishes for CAFOD this Lent.  Between the Parish and St. Ann’s Primary School we raised just over £400.

John feedback that it had been agreed that a request for a second collection by CAFOD to support their appeal for Syria would not take place on the weekend following the Lent Fast Day.  Instead the proceeds from the St. Mary’s Spring Fair will go to the appeal.  Pat and Kaye also reported that a stall on the High Street had raised approximately £150 for the appeal.
Finally, it was agreed that the May Day Trek on Monday 6th May would be brought to the attention of the Forum.  The walk starts and ends in Bolsterstone.  People can walk either 5, 10 or 15 miles.  The 5 mile walk is suitable for families, but not pushchairs.
People can register online at www.sheffieldmaydaytrek.org.uk or by ringing the Hallam CAFOD office on 0114 268 7817.

7. Churches Together – Pentecost Events
Churches Together in Stocksbridge and Deepcar have asked for a minimum of 10 volunteers to join in an act of witness on Saturday 18th May in Stocksbridge to sign 4 hymns/songs of praise.  
22.04-02 Laura will place an announcement in the newsletter asking for volunteers to sign a sheet at the back of church by Sunday 5th May.
Churches Together in Penistone are holding a Service followed by a Faith Lunch on Sunday 19th May from 12pm in the Crook Barn.
8. Update from the Parish Finance Committee
9. St. Mary’s Roof Fund
The Core Group wish to thank the Parish for raising £9,000 in less than 12 months

10. Any other Business

Meeting Dates for 2013

Parish Forum – Thursday 25th April at St. Ann’s

Core Group – Thursday 11th July 

Parish Forum – Thursday 18th July at St. Mary’s

Core Group – Thursday 10th October

Parish Forum – Thursday 17th October at St. Ann’s
Meeting closed with a prayer and blessing by Father Stan.
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